

The Wembley Schools Federation

Lyon Park Primary School

Vincent Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 4HH Executive Headteacher: Mr R Fenton

> Headteacher: Ms T Bhambra Chair of Governors: Mrs I Yarde

> > Friday 3rd November 2023

Dear Parents/carers,

Re: School Closure Notification

Following on from my letter last week to you all in relation to the notification from the National Education Union (NEU) that its' members will be taking part in industrial strike action, I am writing to inform you that Lyon Park Primary School will be closed on Tuesday 7th November to all children.

Please rest assured that the school has been and will continue to have ongoing dialogue with staff and unions in attempts to avoid further industrial action and to minimise the impact on children and families. I will write to you all again to confirm the school's position following this day.

If you have any questions, please contact the school office, who will pass your query onto a member of the Senior Leadership Team.

Yours sincerely

Ms T K Bhambra Headteacher







